LANDMARKS COMMITTEE 




Item #: 34
July 26, 2012
Hon. Robert B Tierney

Chair 

Landmarks Preservation Commission

Municipal Building, 9th floor 

One Centre Street

New York, NY 10007

Re: 400 West 20th Street
Dear Chair Tierney:

Manhattan Community Board 4 is writing about the application to alter 400 West 20th Street in Community District 4. The applicant proposes to combine two ground-floor restaurants that are currently closed This installation appears appropriate and employs design strategies similar to those recently approved by the Landmarks Preservation Commission for restoration of the 19th Street facade of the building in the wake of damage caused by a transformer vault explosion in 2010.
The current proposal is to install a dark anodized aluminum and glass sliding and folding storefront along Ninth Avenue next to the existing cast iron column at the corner of 9th Avenue and 20th Street, which is to be cleaned and restored. This column is shown in the 1940 tax photo, but as detached from the storefront. The applicant’s proposal calls for the existing window opening on the 20th Street side to be covered over with stucco to match the adjacent portion of the façade and for a large anodized aluminum and glass window corresponding to the storefront on the Avenue to be installed between this and the corner column.  The resulting condition with the column betweenthe two windows will at least in part recall the historic one.   

In response to a question expressing the Board’s concerns about the current poor condition of the building, the architect responded that there were plans to address maintenance of the rest of the building in the future. An immediate concern of the Board is that the building floor should meet the upgraded sidewalk to ensure wheelchair access. We urge the Commission to work with the applicant and if necessary with Buildings to resolve this issue without delay.
Manhattan Community Board 4 recommends approval of this proposal.
Sincerely,      

